22nd October, 2024

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I hope you had a lovely, relaxing October holiday with your family and friends. The weeks are just flying by, and I cannot believe we are now in term two and will soon be starting our nativity rehearsals!  Term 2 is always a busy time at Longridge Primary School with the run-up to Christmas, and I have attached an updated calendar for the term.  
Please be aware that we do our best to adhere to the termly calendar but sometimes need to cancel events due to circumstances beyond our control. Alternatively, staff may plan additional events linked to their class learning. Either way, we will ensure parents and carers are given as much notice as possible if dates or events change.  
Reducing the Cost of the School Day – Halloween
We are looking for parents and carers to hand in any second-hand Halloween costumes they may have lying about at home.  All costumes handed in will be displayed on our clothing rail in the school foyer, and we encourage all parents and carers to look through the rail and take whatever costume they need.  We acknowledge how expensive Halloween costumes can be and are keen to support families with some of the costs of this celebration.
Halloween Party

Our whole school Halloween Party will take place on Thursday, October 31st, from 1:30 p.m. to 3 p.m. All children can come to school dressed in their costumes, as all classes will be taking part in fun Halloween activities in their classrooms in the morning. 
School Blog
Due to a number of different reasons, we have decided to move away from showcasing our class learning on ‘X’.   From November all learning in classes will be put on our school blog.  A link to our school blog will be sent out on the weekly newsletter which is posted on the school app every Sunday evening.  This link will give you a snapshot of what each class have been learning about.

Family Learning
We are working with the Adult Learning team to provide numeracy family learning sessions for our families at Longridge Primary School.  These are fun, informal events and a chance to come along and develop your numeracy skills with your child.  The first event will be held on Thursday 7th November and this is for families of P1-P3 children.  The second session will be held on Thursday 14th November and this is for families of P4-P7 children.  If these sessions are successful, the Adult Learning team will then plan other learning sessions.  
Christmas Fayre
Our Christmas Fayre will be held on Friday 6th December from 12.30 pm – 230 pm.  We are in need of donations for our children and adult tombola stalls and our children and adult raffles.  We are also looking for nearly new toys.  All donations are greatly appreciated as our Christmas Fayre is our biggest fund raiser of the year and helps us to subsidise or pay in full the school buses for class trips.  We are also looking for adult helpers to help with stalls on the day.  If you are interested, please let Mrs. Sneddon know in the office.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

Theresa McLaren

Head Teacher
